
 
CRIMINAL JUSTICE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
December 8, 2010 
Administrative Center Room 3220  
11:30 a.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Steve Helgeson, Tim Gruenke, Ramona Gonzalez, Jane 

Klekamp 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Dennis Montabon, Tom Locante, Steve Doyle, Bill Hammes 
OTHERS PRESENT: Elliott Levine 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order at 11:30 a.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER 10, 2010 MINUTES OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE 
MANAGEMENT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
The November 10, 2010 CJMC Executive Committee minutes were held over for approval in 
January.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
There was no public comment.   
 
COMMUNITY TRAINING – The Executive Committee has spent several months discussing 
the possibility of hosting a community training for correctional agencies utilizing the 
Evidence-Based Decision Making (EBDM) Process as a guide.  After reviewing the memo 
from Jane Klekamp regarding a conversation she had with Mark Carey, it was agreed to 
postpone the decision until January.  It was agreed Bob Lawrence from the City of La Crosse 
Police Department will be invited to the January meeting. 
  
CJMC GRANT APPLICATION TO THE STATE –As the Executive Committee is not 
recommending implementation of the EBDM Process, it was agreed there was no need to 
apply for a State grant for funding. 
 
APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP IN A NATIONAL CRIMINAL JUSTICE 
COORDINATING COUNCIL NETWORK  - Jane described the network.  It was agreed an 
application could be sent. 
 
ADJOURN 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.  
 
Next Meeting Date:  January 12th at 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 in the Administrative 
Center Room 3220. 
 
The above minutes may be approved, amended or corrected at the next Council meeting. 
 
Recorded by Jane Klekamp 


